

Eden Valley Group of Cycling UK - Minutes of committee meeting 10_07_23

Agenda items

1. **Matters arising** from last meeting - see minutes

Bookings for AGM/EGM

Bookings/dates and arrangements for Challenge ride

Distilled version of minutes of last meeting on the blog?

Sill?

2. Note from Mum in Alston (received by Alison)

3. AOB

4. Next Meeting date

Present: Geoff, CJ, Rachel, Mike Korner, Tony Sharples, Nigel, Mike Barron, Alison

Bookings made for:

1. **Mungrisdale VH for 30 September for Challenge rides** – discussed time required **Mike** will re negotiate for slightly extended time from early 0730 to 1800? Tea and biscuit/traybake flapjack then most would be off by 0815 and we would provide Tea/ coffee cold drinks and Crumble and custard at end of event. 60k and 100km routes to be planned by **Tony Mike Geoff CJ. Geoff** will sort publicity and Registration. Parking will be available at the Hall and alongside the river S of the Hall. Cost to participants £10 **Mike will ask Claire** if she would be willing to mastermind catering.

Greystoke VH 14th October from 11.00 EGM at 1400 but as usual for AGM a ride plus bring and share then short meeting this year as we shift away from the Accounting year as discussed at the last AGM. (planning for the new year 2024, cttee changes, etc)

'**Sill**' **away days** look to be attracting both those who will be staying at the YH and others meeting for rides in the area and possible campers nearby. Dates nights of 22-24 August some may cycle out on the Tuesday.

Continue placing intelligible version of minutes on Blog - **Geoff**

2. **Email from Hazel Hanley** re her son Tom and possible help with accompanying Tom on some cycle rides. **Alison Mike K and Nigel** may go to meet Tom and his parents to assess what would be possible.

3. AOB

Treasurer: Tony is now an account signatory

Ride Coord: Mike B has had word from David Thomas (new member) to say he is happy to become a ride leader and is now registered with CUK

Campaigns: Nigel notes A66 development is going ahead (that's what all the holes are for!!)

Chair: Sad to note Peter Moore and David Wilson died recently. **G will try to get a letter** from the club to Maria and or the daughters.

Next Meeting: 15th of August 10.00am Daffodils

Geoff Anderson - Secretary